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Follow us on Social Media via the school website, Instagram and Facebook! 
Please follow, like and share our page!  @sacredheartwadhurst 

 

NEWSLETTER NO. 9 SUMMER TERM – 04 JUL 2025 
 

 
MISSION IN ACTION AWARDS 

 
 

WOWS for FOUNDATION STAGE 
Nursery:  Chester, Rosie S, Edie B and Max. 
Reception:  Harry, Orly and Edward. 

BUSY BEES STAR OF THE DAY MON: Edie B (N2) TUES: Genevieve (Y6)  

RECEPTION 

Clementine 
GROW: For her focus during independent learning and for showing love in 
all that she does.  

Oscar 
WORSHIP: For his understanding of the stories of Saint Peter and Saint Paul 
and for his beautiful prayers.  

Orly LOVE: For being a good friend and for his enthusiasm towards our topic.  

YEAR 1 Whole Class 
LEARN & GROW: For everyone in Year One for being their hard working, 
lovely selves this week despite the extremely hot weather and despite being 
quite tired! 

YEAR 2 

Eddie 

LEARN: For their superb persuasive writing! 
Charlie 

Hector 

Meg 

YEAR 3 Whole Class 

LEARN & GROW: Each and every child in Year 3 demonstrated a great level 
of resilience this week, working through the high temperatures in a 
particularly stuffy classroom! 
They also demonstrated beautiful behaviour throughout Egyptian Day 
despite all of the excitement! Well done! 

YEAR 4 
Whole Class LEARN & GROW: For being kind to each other and a brilliant team at Forest 

School. 
Vivienne LOVE: For always being kind, thoughtful and helpful to others. 
Isla LEARN & GROW: For her excellent writing in English this week. 

YEAR 5 Whole Class LEARN: For getting through the hottest dress rehearsal ever and for their 
fantastic performance last night! 

YEAR 6 

Whole Class 
LEARN: For getting through the hottest dress rehearsal ever and for their 
fantastic performance last night! 

Isaac LEARN: For working so well with his partner in Maths this week. 

Harry GROW: For pushing himself out of his comfort this half term. We are very 
proud of you! 

MUSIC 

Edward (R) 
For his enthusiasm for music, his joyful singing, and always giving of his 
best-in-class music. Well done! 

Alex (Y4) For scoring top marks in his two class music assessments. Well done, Alex!  

Tabitha (Y5) For hard work, enthusiasm and her beautiful singing voice!  

PE Whole School For their fantastic team spirit and enthusiasm at Sports Day. 

CATHOLIC 
SOCIAL 
TEACHING 

Imogen (Y3) 

When break time had ended, Imogen asked if she could take some time to 
collect the rubbish that had been left under the slide and the climbing 
frame area, before lining up with her class.  
This is just one example of how helpful Imogen is within school! 
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CONGRATULATIONS: 
 
 Oscar (Y4) – For being awarded U9’s Coaches Player of the Season at 

Wadhurst United JFC 
 Meg (Y2) – For passing her ABRSM Initial Grade piano exam with 

Merit.  
 Isaac (Y6) – For achieving his Level 6 ‘Swim for England’ certificate. 
 Arthur (Y6) – For achieving his Level 6 ‘Swim for England’ certificate.   
 Teddy (Y5) – For receiving the Sportsperson of the Year award from 

his football club, Sevenoaks Town FC. He also received his winner’s 
medal for Sevenoaks winning the Tandridge Silver Cup.  

 Poppy (Y3) – For passing her ABRSM Grade 2 Singing for Musical Theatre with 
Merit. 

 Edward (R) – For achieving his 5 metre ‘Swim for England’ distance certificate. 
 Sophie-Ann (Y4) – For completing the ‘Swim for England’ programme and moving 

up to Brone level 
 Helen (Y2) – For achieving her Level 4 ‘Swim for England’ certificate 
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MUSIC TUITION 
September 2025 places now allocating 
Spaces for instrumental and singing lessons are currently being allocated for September. If you are interested in 
lessons for your child, please apply to Mrs Wibberley, Head of Music, before the end of term. 
Tuition is available in piano, violin, singing, flute, recorder, clarinet, saxophone, trumpet, horn, trombone, guitar, 
ukelele and trombone to pupils from Year 1 upwards, depending on the choice of instrument. Mrs Wibberley 
will assess your child and assign him/her to the appropriate teacher. There is always demand for places so if you 
are interested and wish your child to have lessons, please do get in touch. 
 
Email: annabel.wibberley@sacredheartwadhurst.org.uk 
 
LATE ARRIVAL TO SCHOOL 
If you are arriving to school after 8:45am, please ensure that you make your way to the main office to sign your 
child/ren in.  Please do not take or send children directly to the classroom as school is in session. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

WEEK 11 
Mon 7th July Whole School Celebration of the Word 09:00 

FS & KS1 Trip to Wakehurst 09:00 
Tue 8th July Moving up Morning 11:00 – 12:30 
Wed 9th July Year 6 v Staff Sports Match  10:15 – 11:00 
Thu 10th July Year 6 Leavers’ Mass of Thanksgiving 14:00 – 15:00 

Year 6 Cricket Match and Tea (times are approximate) 15:00 – 16:30 
Nursery – End of Term -  
Summer Term School Reports to parents -  

Fri 11th July Prizegiving @ Mayfield School Chapel – see email from Mrs Collyer 11:00 – 12:00 
END OF SUMMER TERM FOR RECEPTION – YEAR 6 FRIDAY 11TH JULY @ 12:00 

CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL ON WEDNESDAY, 3RD SEPTEMBER 
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Everyone in the school community enjoyed a fabulous day of sports and fun in the sunshine for Sports Day 
across all ages. From the youngest two-year-olds to our oldest children in Year 6, everyone took part in 
running, jumping, throwing and lots more! 
Thank you to staff and parents who helped on the day and especially to Mr Hayward for all the organising 
that went into the smooth running and success of the day. Congratulations to Red House who won the 
overall Sports Day Cup. 
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After the excitement of Sports Day there was the fantastic 
PTA Summer Fair, enjoyed by all. Pupils past and present 
combined with young and old to play and have fun whilst 
raising money. Thank you to everyone who helped make the 
day so successful.  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Summer Fair Rowing Challenge 
 
A huge thank you to everyone who took part in the rowing challenge at this year’s Summer Fair! From tiny but 
mighty Reception Class rowers all the way up to some determined Year 6s and competitive parents, it was 
fantastic to see such enthusiasm and competitive spirit from across the school. 
With just 30 seconds on the clock, the aim was simple: row as far as you can, and wow, did you all rise to the 
challenge! 
 
CLASS PUPIL DISTANCE 

ROWED 
Reception Orlando 56m 
Year 1 Henry 60m 
Year 2 Nansi 64m 
Year 3 Meg 83m 
Year 4 Oscar 110m 
Year 5 Liam 113m 
Year 6 Poppy 100m 
Alumni Millie Rainbow (Poppy Y6 sister) 121m 
Mums Mrs Clark (Sophia R, Francesca N) 133m 

Mrs Cardozo (Blaise Y3, Bobby & 
Cecily Y1) 

132m 

Mrs Rudd (Ellen Y3) 131m 
Dads Mr Lowe (Oscar R & Orlaith Y3) 186m 

Mr Stokes (Rosie N & Monty Y1) 185m 
  
Mr Barber (Edith N) 171m 

 
Thank you also to our buskers on the day, Matty (Y5), Helen (Y2) and Sophie-Ann (Y4) who provided 
everyone with some musical entertainment to raise money for the PTA. 
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TEDDY BEARS PICNIC 
  
On Friday, children and staff in Nursery 
welcomed some new families who will be 
joining us next year to a wonderful Teddy 
Bear’s Picnic in the sunshine. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
SAFEGUARDING 
 
Please report any safeguarding concerns you have directly to the one of the adults listed below. 

 
 Mrs Johanna Collyer    Mrs Emma Nixon 
Designated Safeguarding Lead  Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 Mrs Antonia Gabriel    Mrs Sarah Alcock 
Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead  Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead 
 
 
 

 
 
 
If any parent or carer from Sacred Heart School has any questions to ask, concerns to raise or 
needs to inform the school of a situation, please feel free to approach a member of staff at any 
time. We operate an open-door policy here at Sacred Heart School. 


